Innovative practice 2017 on employment, work, and vocational education and training: 2028

IT training for people with disabilities

USA/Viet Nam: Catholic Relief Services, Information Technology Training Programme (ITTP)

Catholic Relief Services (CRS), the international Catholic Relief and Development Agency of the United
States Conference of Catholic Bishops, has established an Information Technology (IT) training
programme in cooperation with three training institutions in Viet Nam. CRS has also created a network
of alumni whereby past members of the programme cooperate among themselves and support the
current trainees through sharing their professional experience, job opportunities, and ideas for start-

ups.

Since the beginning and until March 2016:

* ITTP has trained 1,461 young people with disabilities (568 women, 893 men)
* Nearly 70 per cent of these programme participants have found employment (both with IT and
on-IT industries)

* |n addition, 125 students received gender-based violence education

Vocational training programmes in Viet Nam usually do not attract people with disabilities, as they are

often not designed to provide the prerequisites for the inclusion of people with disabilities.

Since 2007, CRS — jointly with three training institutions in Viet Nam — has been offering IT courses to
people with disabilities in the fields of software engineering, graphic design, architectural engineering
design, and web management. Businesses and employers have been involved in the curriculum design,
in providing internships, in organizing exposure visits to get students familiar with various working

environments, and in recruitment (which is vital for the training outcomes). The programme also

offers courses in soft skills, such as communication, teamwork, how to prepare a job



application, as well as gender-based violence prevention. In addition, ITTP has created an
alumni network, which provides graduates of the programme the opportunity to cooperate
with and support one another. The involvement of organizations of persons with disabilities
together with the alumni network promotes self-confidence, self-help networks, and social

inclusion as well as job opportunities.

The ITTP has received funding from the United States Agency for International Development and from
CRS, as well as cost shares from the three training institution partners. Since 2015, ITTP has been self-
financed by the training partners using funds raised from businesses and philanthropists. Families of
youth with disabilities are requested to contribute to living costs. Youth with special economic
difficulties still receive support from the training institutions. For example, the six-month training course
costs USS300-450, and a 12-month course costs USS 1,200-2,000. Costs include study materials and

equipment, as well as support for studying in English.

“A year of learning in the ITTP programme has equipped me with the important initial IT foundation that

will help me to go further in my career development.”

— Mr. Le Thi Le, a programme beneficiary with mobility disability.
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